

RICHLANDWEEKLYBULLETIN

Vol. I., No. 31

July 14, 1944

Richland,

Wash.

PLAN COAL DELIVERY

HOSPITAL NAMED FOR COL. KADLEC

As a tribute to the memory of Lt. Colonel H. R. Kadlec, who passed away on July 2, 1944, the Richland Hospital has been renamed and will hereafter be known as Kadlec Hospital.

Col. Kadlec, who was Deputy Area Engineer at this Works, served in the armed forced during World War I and entered the Officers Reserve Corps in 1924. He went on active duty in September, 1940, and since that time had been on five major construction projects - Detroit Tank Arsenal, Wabash River Ordnance Works, Lake Ontario Ordnance Works, Rocky Mountain Arsenal, and Kankakee Ordnance Works - prior to taking up his duties at H. E. W.

CHILDREN ASKED TO RIDE BICYCLES ON SIDEWALKS INSTEAD OF STREETS

The Safety Division has requested that Richland children ride their bicycles on sidewalks instead of on the streets of the Village. This request is made in the interest of protecting young cyclists from injury in street traffic, and is in conformance with a recommendation recently made by the National Safety Council.

IMPORTANT NOTICE

WATER WASTE MUST BE CURBED

The rate of water consumption in the Village has reached such proportions that it must be curbed sharply unless restrictions are to be placed on the use of water.

Investigation has shown that an excessive amount of water is being used on lawns, and that sprinklers and faucets are allowed to run indiscriminately.

In several instances water and soil have been washed into the streets, causing damage to the road surface as well as waste of water.

The water system in Richland, though still under construction, is adequate to supply all reasonable demands; and it is imperative that sufficient pressure be maintained at all times to provide for fire protection needs.

Every resident is asked to cooperate by conserving water wherever possible.

Delivery of coal to homes in the Village is expected to start July 17, with first deliveries scheduled to be made in the northwest corner of the Village. It is believed that approximately two months will be required to complete deliveries to all homes.

Residents are asked to prepare coal bins by taking the following steps: (1) clear bins of all stored materials; (2) insert boards in proper place at the entrance to bins; (3) unhook basement windows opening on bins. Responsibility for preparation of the bins rests with the tenant, since delivery men are not to enter the basement.

Coal will be wet down before it is delivered so that tenants will have a minimum amount of cleaning to do in the basement following delivery.

The coal bin window must not be obstructed by shrubbery or flowers. Boards will be laid by the delivery men to protect lawns from wheel tracks while the coal is being delivered

A supply of kindling sufficient for the amount of coal delivered will be placed in the bin after the coal has been put in.

MAKE APPOINTMENTS TO SEE DOCTORS
AT RICHLAND MEDICAL CLINIC

Since the Richland Medical Clinic, temporarily located in the Hospital, has recently been overwhelmed with patients, the Medical Department announces that it will be necessary for persons wishing to see a doctor to make appointments by phoning Richland 600. extension 34.

phoning Richland 600, extension 34.

This procedure will help to provide sufficient time for handling each case and will reduce the waiting period of patients at the Clinic.

It is also requested that emergency calls for a doctor to visit the home be reserved for real emergencies when it is not reasonable to bring the patient to the Clinic.

RETURN BEVERAGE BOTTLES PROMPTLY TO RETAILERS

An increasing shortage of bottles is forcing soft drink bottling companies to curtail production and, in some cases, to close down temporarily. To assist in relieving this situation, residents of Richland are urged to return all empty bottles to local merchants as quickly as possible.